CITY OF STILWELL

Special Meeting, Friday, February 13, 2009

Stilwell Community Building – 6th & Poplar

6:00 p.m.

Revised

Roll Call: Mayor Collins called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. and asked the Clerk to call the roll. Jim Hummingbird – present, Dean Thomas – present, Norman Isaacs – present, John Sharp – present, Jim Spray – present, Mayor Collins – present, City Attorney Joe Adair – Not present, and City Clerk-treasurer Shelldon Miggletto – present.  Also in attendance were 7 guests.
1.
Discussion with possible action to rescind City Council’s passing and approving Motion to return CDBG2008 grant to Department of Commerce, passed by the City Council in the February 2, 2009 Regular meeting. Councilman Hummingbird said that the issue is not the building but the location. He stated that the utility department would be moving soon. He proposed moving the police department to the building occupied by utility and building on the site at 2nd & Oak Street. Citizen Lillian Howe asked why this matter was being discussed. She said she had called four (4) councilman and they each denied calling the meeting. She further said she was at the regular February meeting and heard the vote to de-obligate the money. Councilman Sharp asked if the council didn’t call this meeting was it a legal meeting. Mayor Collins said he was called by three (3) councilmen who requested the meeting. A motion was made by Jim Spray seconded by John Sharp to not rescind and stand by the previous council action to de-obligate CDBG 2009. Jim H. – yes, Dean –yes, Norman – yes, John – yes, Jim S. – yes.
2.
Discussion with possible action to request an extension for use of CDBG 2008 grant. Police Chief Dan Abbott said he contacted Mrs. Murphy and was told the city could get a 60 day extension. Councilman Sharp said that if duties were assigned to the Clerk to work on grants then that should be the single point of contact. Sharp said he too was guilty of not following that line of thinking as he spoke with Gary Wesselhoft at the Department of Commerce. He was told the city’s decision to de-obligate and re-apply would not hurt their chances on getting an award for 2009. Sharp said Wesselhoft mentioned this type of thing was common and did not tarnish Stilwell’s image in the eyes of the Department of Commerce. Citizen Otis Gore said he lives on Williams Street and since the Utility building began construction the amount of Utility Department traffic has more than doubled. He expressed a continued message he did not want a police building in the neighborhood. NO ACTION TAKEN
3.
Discussion with possible action authorizing the rental of the Ode’s Tavern and Brewer station property for Strawberry Festival vendors and appointing a single representative to act on behalf of the City of Stilwell. Clerk-Treasurer Miggletto said the city had been contacted by Kiwanis about the need for space for vendors to set up during the upcoming festival.  A motion was made by Dean Thomas seconded by Norman Isaacs to have Mayor Collins take care of it. Jim H. – yes, Dean –yes, Norman – yes, John – yes, Jim S. – yes.
Adjournment A motion was made by Norman Isaacs seconded by Jim Hummingbird to adjourn the meeting at 6:36 p.m. Jim H. – yes, Dean –yes, Norman – yes, John – yes, Jim S. – yes.
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